Hopefully the sun will be out by this evening...but if not, we bid a warm welcome to u our visitors who neighbor with us tonight. Always nice to have company.

OUR POMONA MEETING on June 28 was a good one - with a good crowd, a recital by Earl about their trip during the month of May (they covered 9000 miles) and a bit of nonsense, as usual. We also had the crawing for the gifts donated by the officers, with a wonderful abundance of very beautiful hanging baskets! I am delighted to report to you that we had a profit of \$643.00 on the Drawing, and that is more than a hundred dollars better than last year!

Banners were awarded to WINCHESTER (yes, you read that correctly) and to Plymouth. The next Pomona meeting will be September 13 and the meeting will be at RIVERTON. This is not listed - the location that is, and Riverton very kindly agreed to host the meeting.

OUR THANKS THIS EVENING to the women who brought the refreshments, and to Rae who will "organize" the serving. She will need help in clean up. Refreshments for the 27th will be under the direction of the MEN and let's see whose arm I can twist to be in charge. Any volunteers? Oh, not everybody:

WE HAVE RECEIVED seven contracts back from, vendors for our August 8 Fall, Seems as though the Green will be full again this year.



TAKE THE TIME to send a card to MARY ANNE BEECHER - PO Box 4/ Winchester Center. She is facing a lot of problems and is undergoing chemo in great quantities. Do send her a card and give a little extra prayer for her/

UNDERSTAND that Helen Kandler is in a Sandisfield nursing home. Mary will give us the address this evening and we will put it in the mini-letter next time also. Cards do mean a great deal...at least it lets people know you are thinking of them.

TALKED WITH ANGIE BOLUS the other day. Her Lyme disease seems to have flaredup and then gone - doctor told her she was doing well. She also said she is feeling much better. She plans to help at the food booth with us at the Agricultural Fair. Thank goodness for that!

Thought you would like to know out StateChaplain is doing very well following his heart attack and was able to participate in the New England Grange Sunday at Rindge.

AGRICULTURAL FAIR....AND IT IS ALMOST HERE! Membership tickets are available...your help is NEEDED if you can spare the time. We do have rain insurance so that will guarantee no rain this year.

Books, and flyers are in the lower hall....spread them and SPREAD THE WORD! It is a good Fair - you can be proud to be a part of it, and to get others to the FAIR!

That's it for tonight.

